Dear Elizebeth and Bill:

Many thanks for y ur letters of May 28th, which we received on our return from London on the 31st. We were very happy to learn that you feel well and at home in our place in Fenton, and we do hope that you will continue to do so! But dont overdo it, Bill - we are afraid that the golf up in the mountains might be too strenuous.

We had an interesting trip to London, and the visit to the Glyndebourne Festival Opera was both from an artistic and lay standpoint a wonderful experience. We had an exceptionally fine flight back from London, in a ritish "Comet", flying time 1 hr. and 10 minutes, as compared with 1.25 for the Caravelle /which we overtook in the air/.

We have now only two weeks to go before we leave for Sweden, and t! e time will surely fly, as we have lots to arrange, and also several business visits from abroad to attend to. We hope to hear from you before our leparture, and please tell us if there is anything you would like to be helped with. Bills medical papers are enclosed. You didn't tell us that Bill had gained 6.6 lbs in the interval between the visit to Dr. Landis!

We have very fine weather now, only the garden needs watering rather much!

We have been asked to luncheon at the Romenberg by Sture, so have to finish these lines. Keep well! With affectionate regards, Sincerely

anné 4 Tr

Approved for Release by NSA on 08-05-2014 pursuant to E.O. 13526